
From: Marianne Groves   
Sent: 08 March 2023 20:11 
To: Section 62A Applications <section62a@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Cc:   

 
Subject: Objection to Solar Farm on Land East of Pelham substation, Maggots End Manuden - 
Application number: S62A/2022/0011 
 

I am writing to object to the application to construct a solar farm comprising ground 
mounted solar arrays together with (among other things) battery storage, inverter cabins, a 
substation, fencing and CCTV cameras on land near Pelham Substation Maggots End Road 
Manuden CM23 1BJ 
 
My name is Marianne Groves and I live at . 
 
The reasons for my objection are as follows:  

Good quality agricultural land should be used for farming 

• Low Carbon suggest that the majority of the land on the site is Grade 2 agricultural 
land. Over 81% of the site has been classified by Low Carbon as “best and most 
versatile” agricultural land. 

• It is predicted that we will need to produce 56 per cent more food by 2050 due to 
increasing populations. We have not increased food production by 56 per cent in the 
last 30 years, and if we continue to build on farmland we have no hope of achieving 
it in the next 30 years either. 

 

The industrial size solar farm is inappropriate development in the 
countryside 

• National policy includes an environmental objective - to protect and enhance our 
natural, built and historic environment; including making effective use of land, 
improving biodiversity, using natural resources prudently, minimising waste and 
pollution, and mitigating and adapting to climate change, including moving to a low 
carbon economy. 

• The development is not compatible with Uttlesford’s policy S7 which says that the 
countryside will be protected for its own sake 

 

Low Carbon have not considered alternative, appropriate 
options like using roof tops or non-agricultural land or 
quarries 



• The Building Research Establishment announced in 2016 there were around 
half a million acres of rooftops facing in the right direction for solar panels. 
Why haven’t these been considered? 

 




